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Constitution Party of Pennsylvania

   P.O. Box 1782, Lancaster, PA  17608
PRESS RELEASE; April 20, 2020

Constitution Party of Pennsylvania Requests Relief from Signature Requirement
     The Constitution Party of Pennsylvania (CPPA) has formally requested that Governor Tom Wolf eliminate the requirement to petition and collect signatures to get candidates on the ballot for the 2020 Presidential election.  The request, sent to the Governor, the Secretary of State, and the Deputy Secretary for Elections, seeks to allow CPPA candidates on the ballot because of the restrictions placed upon social contact during the current COVID-19 situation.

     CPPA Chairman Bob Goodrich acknowledged that the Constitution Party is working with the Libertarian and Green Parties in this request.  These minor parties have the requirement to collect additional signatures to get candidates on the ballot.  Their efforts to collect signatures have been hampered by “social distancing” restrictions.

     Goodrich stated, “In order to place a Presidential candidate on the ballot, we need 5,000 valid signatures from registered Pennsylvania voters.  Because of the COVID-19 virus and our inability to collect signatures at the present time, we are really challenged with our ability to collect enough signatures to place our candidate on the ballot.”  Goodrich also noted that the CPPA, as a minor party, is required to collect more signatures than the major political parties.  “So, we have to collect more signatures and already we have gone through just about one half of the time to collect those signatures.  As Americans, we should have the right to vote for the candidate of our choice and history has demonstrated that it takes placing a candidate on the ballot to get votes.  As a member of the Constitution Party, we have ideas – and a platform – that we believe will move our country in the right direction.  Getting on the ballot is part of getting our message out.  Finally, as a former soldier, I value elections and the election process.  Our Pennsylvania Constitution states that ‘Elections shall be free and equal’ (Article I, Section 5), and how can they be equal if we don’t have the opportunity to get our candidate on the ballot?”

     The CPPA acknowledges that these are unique times, and perhaps unique steps are required to hold a fair election.  Already, the Pennsylvania primary (for the major political parties) has been moved to accommodate the COVID-19 crisis.  As we are uncertain as to future ramifications of the virus as well as the timing of the lifting of restrictions, we know that it may take several months for life to return to a sense of normalcy.  By this time, it might to too late to get candidates on the ballot unless there is some form of relief on the signature requirement.
     Additional information on the Constitution Party of Pennsylvania, the party platform, candidates, and campaigns can be found at www.constitutionpartypa.com.

